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SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION 
ITEM NO. 11 FILE NO: 19/316779 
 EDRMS NO: PSC2018-00494 
 
2020 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTION 
 
REPORT OF: TONY WICKHAM - GOVERNANCE SECTION MANAGER  
GROUP: GENERAL MANAGER'S OFFICE 
 
RECOMMENDATION IS THAT PORT STEPHENS COUNCIL: 
 
1) Pursuant to s. 296(2), (3) and (5A) of the Local Government Act 1993 (NSW) (‘the 

Act’) that an election arrangement be entered into by contract for the Electoral 
Commissioner to administer all elections of the Council. 

2) Pursuant to s. 296(2), (3) and (5A) of the Act, as applied and modified by s. 18, 
that a council poll arrangement be entered into by contract for the Electoral 
Commissioner to administer all council polls of the Council. 

3) Pursuant to s. 296(2), (3) and (5A) of the Act, as applied and modified by s. 18, 
that a constitutional referendum arrangement be entered into by contract for the 
Electoral Commissioner to administer all constitutional referenda of the Council. 
 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
The purpose of this report is to inform Council the Minister for Local Government, 
Shelley Hancock has announced costs for council elections will be reduced by 
Government contributions.  
 
The NSW Government will fund the core cost component of the election for costs 
related to: head office costs such as staff payroll, training, election security, project 
management, drafting of election procedures and policies, core IT system 
development and maintenance and ongoing voter roll maintenance.  With councils 
responsible for direct costs such as: election staffing, venues, ballot paper printing, 
council-specific advertising and voter information products. 
 
The average costs per elector for the next election should be around $8.21, 
compared to $12.72, if there was no Government contribution. In 2017, Port 
Stephens Council’s cost per elector in 2017 was $7.51. 
 
It is anticipated the costs for the NSW Electoral Commission to conduct the 2020 
election will be in excess of $500,000. Based on the announcement by the Minister, it 
is not expected the costs will be in the vicinity of $652,000, as indicated in the 
Council report. 



ORDINARY COUNCIL - 24 SEPTEMBER 2019 - SUPPLEMENTARY 
INFORMATION 

PORT STEPHENS COUNCIL 4 

 
ISSUES 
 
Council is now waiting for the NSW Electoral Commission to provide an estimate of 
costs to conduct the 2020 local government election in Port Stephens.  Council is 
required, under the Local Government Act to appoint a service provider to conduct 
the election by 1 October 2019. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
1) NSW Government response to IPART report   
2) Minister for Local Government media release    
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